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he committee of churches has found a plot of land on which the 
combined efforts of the 
churches in Barrington 
can build a house.  The 

Barrington affiliate of Habitat 
For Humanity has acquired the lot at 168 Skyline Drive, Carpentersville.  
 
According to our member representative, Rich Barbour, the project is slated to 
begin sometime in late Spring, 2005, as soon as all of the permits are secured.  
Upon receipt of the permits, the schedules for work will be set. The Mission 
Committee will then be posting these schedules on our bulletin board outside of 
Fellowship Hall. We will also post them in future issues of the Carillon. 
 
Volunteers work with future homeowners, under professional supervision, to 
build or renovate houses, which are then sold to partner families at no profit, 
with no interest charged on the mortgage.  Families in need of decent shelter 
apply to local Habitat affiliates. The affiliate's family selection committee chooses 
homeowners based on their level of need, their willingness to become partners in 
the program and their ability to repay the no-interest loan.  Homeowners invest 
300 - 500 hours of their own labor -- sweat equity -- into building their Habitat 
house and the houses of others. 
 

Volunteers are an essential ingredient in building a Habitat house, so, get your tools in shape, yourselves in a "building" 
frame of mind, and stay tuned.  Participation in a Habitat project can be fun for the family, great for group activity, and 
a most personally rewarding experience.  You don’t have to be a professional builder to help with the project.  There 
are many jobs which a “non-pro” can do.  We look forward to seeing many of our fellow Presbyterians "on the job!" 
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The Presbyterian Church of 
Barrington 

Vision Statement 
 
 
Created by God as a welcoming, caring 
family of faith, we… 
 
…worship God joyfully, guided and 
challenged by Scripture and the 
proclamation of Christ’s gospel; 
 
…serve those in need, inspiring and 
equipping one another to respond to 
God’s call; 
 
…support each individual’s journey of 
faith through lifelong learning, 
Christian fellowship and prayer; and 
 
…share this spiritual home with all, 
drawing others to faith in Jesus Christ 
and reflecting the everlasting love of 
God. 
 
Thanks For Your Help:  Jack and Jinny Train, for 
assembling the April Carillon and to Jack and Jinny 
Train and Mark and Cathy Layne for folding  the 
Easter Sunday Bulletins. 
 

Becoming a Church Member 
We invite you to become a member of our 
congregation. People who have not made a decision 
about joining, but would like to know more about the 
church, are invited to come to services, participate in 
activities and discuss membership with Rev. Dan 
Spike.  He can be reached at the Church Office at 
 847-381-0975. 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
Many years ago, a member of my congregations met 
cellist, Yo-Yo Ma.  He told me that Yo-Yo Ma is as 
delightful a human being as he is a master of the cello.  
As Ma spoke with my friend, he learned that although 
the artist is often recognized when he travels, that is 
not always the case.  Once when traveling by plane, Ma 
had his cello on the seat next to him.  The man across 
the isle asked him, “Do you play professionally? Have I 
ever seen you?  What is your name?”  He responded, 
“Yes, I do.  I am Yo-Yo Ma.  The traveler responded, 
“That’s no possible.  I know who Yo-Yo Ma is and she 
is a woman.”  Ma took out his driver’s license to prove 
his identity.  Even then, the man still seemed not to 
believe him. 
 
During Eastertide, we learn about the parade of people 
who claimed to know Jesus so well, but often, even 
when they walked and talked with the Master after the 
resurrection, they did not recognize him.  Over-
familiarity with Jesus is also a problem today.  Many 
people of faith seem perfectly willing to tell us exactly 
what Jesus would do in every circumstance and in exact 
detail. 
Not long ago, I was preparing for a Disciple Bible 
Study class.  I learned that we don’t know very much 
about Jesus and the customs of his time.  Geza 
Vermes, an expert on Jewish origins, talks about what 
life was like when Jesus lived on earth.  Speaking about 
marriage, I learned monogamy was not a rule imposed 
by the Bible.  Jewish men could have several wives.  By 
Jesus’ day that practice had become rare and only the 
very rich could afford it.  An engagement was as 
binding as marriage.  Divorce was frowned upon but 
being a bad cook was grounds for divorce. 
 
What is my point?  Often as we go about living out our 
faith in the world, we are busy making Jesus and his 
culture into what we want them to be.  When faced 
with the real Master, like disciples of the past, we too 
don’t recognize him.  Let’s give Jesus and Yo-Yo Ma a 
fighting chance.  Let’s listen to who they are and what 
they have to say before re-fashioning them to our own 
liking. 
 
Pax, 
Curt Baxter 
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Staff News 
Notes from Joy 

It is a pleasure to announce that I am 
ready to expand the teaching studio that 
I have maintained since my 
employment at PCB.  Now that I have 
settled into my full-time duties and 

responsibilities as Director of Music, I 
see that with careful time management, I have room to 
add thirteen hours of teaching to my weekly working 
schedule.  Teaching piano has always been an 
important and very enjoyable part of my professional 
career, and as I spend many hours at the church, the 
possibility of teaching organ is also open.  
 
 Learning to play these instruments well is an invaluable 
asset in many ways.  To have a well-rounded education 
requires one to also acquire skills in the arts in addition 
to the basics of reading, writing, and arithmetic.  The 
discipline required to learn an instrument goes a long 
way toward teaching life skills and aiding one’s 
understanding of how to achieve success.  And the 
feeling of accomplishment and confidence that 
accompanies a successful recital performance cannot be 
duplicated, not to mention that being able to perform 
and create music is often just plain fun!   
 
Many hours of research have documented the 
connection between learning good musical skills and 
enhancing achievement in school.   For example, the 
M.I.N.D. Institute, based in Irvine, CA,  continually 
does extensive research in learning how music, 
particularly piano, enhances a child’s abilities to 
understand math concepts by developing their “spatial 
temporal reasoning” abilities.  Their research is 
fascinating and underscores the importance of music’s 
influence in the educational process.  Check it out for 
yourself at www.mindinstitute.net.   
 
Lessons are arranged on a quarterly basis.  Each quarter 
provides 10 lessons, for a total of forty lessons for the 
year.  This is the standard number of lessons for music 
studios.  The lessons must take place at the church, as I 
am not available to visit homes.  If you, or someone 
you know, are interested in taking advantage of this 

offer, please email me at jhague@pcbarrington.org.  
I’m sure I would be delighted to hear from you. 
Joy Hague, Director of Music, Organist 
 

Office Administrator 
Bonnie Kalaway, Office Administrator, is a Notary 
Public. If you need a document notarized, please 
contact her at the church office, 847-381-0975. 
 

Continuing Education for our Staff 
 

Sexton 
Our Sexton, Ward Huege, will attend a church security 
seminar, “Protecting Your  Church and People”, on 
May 3 from 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. at St. Michael’s 
Episcopal Church in Barrington.  Presented by the 
Barrington / Inverness Police Department, the 
seminar will offer information on how best to 
protect our church building, staff and 
parishioners against theft and other criminal 
offences.   
 
 

Director of Christian Education 
On May 6, Ms. Melissa Armstrong-Hansche will 
complete a 6 week continuing education certification 
class on counseling techniques in dealing with children 
and adolescent grief, adolescent suicide, bullying, and 
other issues which children and adolescents encounter 
in today’s world.. 
 

Associate Pastor 
Rev. Spike, along with Karen Tobin and Chip Kyle, 
attended a ChristCare Series Equipper’s Training 
course on April 17-23 in St. Louis. The course prepares 
the ChristCare Equippers to organize the small group 
ministry, to train small group leaders and to direct the 
ChristCare Group Ministry in our congregation. Please 
remember these people in your prayers as they assume 
the challenges of this ministry. 
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Barrington Presbyterian Women
May Meeting 

The next meeting will be held on 
May 5.  Come for coffee at 9:15 
a.m., the meeting starts at 9:35 p.m.  
All women of the church are invited 
to attend.  Babysitting is available.  

After the meeting, we will assemble the Mother’s Day 
Baskets for the Elgin Community Crises Center, a 
home for women and children who need temporary 
shelter due to domestic violence.   
We are seeking donations for the baskets.  Personal 
travel-size items, pens, paper and  stamps would be 
greatly appreciated.  Please drop items off at the church 
or bring to the May 5 meeting.  Call Linda McGurer 
for information. 
 
 

Morning Bible Study 
BPW Bible Study meets the first Wednesday of the 
month through June.  On Wednesday, May 4, come at 
9:30 a.m. for coffee; Bible Study begins at 10:00 a.m.  
We  use the Horizon Bible Study book, What She Said. 
If you wish to purchase a book, please contact 
coordinator, Susan Raaths.  All women of the church 
are invited to participate. 
 
 

Christopher House 
Many thanks for the generous donations of gifts for the 
Christopher House baby shower.    Everything was 
beautiful and deeply appreciated." 
 

 
GTIF 

Growing Together In Faith is a monthly, evening Bible 
study for women.  We meet on the third Tuesday at 
7:00 p.m.  We will be using The Workbook of Spiritual 
Disciplines by Maxine Dunham. Coordinators:  Becky 
Bosarge and Jill Minner.  
 
 

Book Club 
Book Club meets every other month on the third 
Thursday at 1:00 p.m. at the home of a member.  The 
next meeting will be held on May 19 at the home of 
Alice Buchholz. The book is Crow Lake by Mary 
Lawson.   For more information, you may contact 
coordinator, Alice Buchholz. 
 
 
 

BPW Spring 
Mission Awareness 

Luncheon 
 

Thursday, May 26, 
11:30 AM  

in Fellowship Hall 
 
 
We invite all of the ladies of the church to join together 
for Fellowship, Lunch, Installation of Officers and 
Mission Awareness. 
We’ll join together to share a meal. Following lunch, 
representatives from the Community Crisis Center, 
located at George Van de Voorde Place, Elgin, will 
speak about the work they do with women and families 
in need and educate us on how we can help to improve 
the lives of others. 
The Crises Center, which is one of the many 
organizations which BPW supports,  provides 
emergency shelter, meals and counseling to families 
experiencing domestic violence, economic crises 
and/or sexual assault.   
 
We will end the program with a brief service to install 
the 2005-2006 BPW officers. 
 
Watch your mail for your personal invitation, but mark 
your calendars now to attend this event. 
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Stephen Ministry

  
 

 
Are you interested in joining the next Stephen Ministry 
Training Class?  What a great way to use your gifts and 
talents!  As you work to prepare to help others, you will 
gain skills both satisfying and rewarding for you. If you 
would like more information on this confidential, one-
on-one care, speak to one of our ministers or call 
Nancy Dolan. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Congregational Life 
 

 
 
 
 

Kitchen Kabinet 
Kitchen Kabinet is a daytime fellowship group for men of retirement age. The group meets for lunch and discussion on 
the second Tuesday of the month at the Garlands in Barrington. This year, the group has added guest speakers to their 
gatherings. They also hold two traditional "Ladies’ Day Luncheons," one in June and the other in December. Usually 
12-15 men attend lunch each week. The next meeting is May 10.  For more information or to receive the monthly 
notices, please contact Bob Johnson. 
 
 

Men’s Fellowship Group 
The Men's Fellowship Group is a small-group ministry that is aimed at promoting fellowship among the men of the 
church.  The group meets the third Thursday of the month at a member’s home. The format  is usually a dinner  with 
discussion following based on the topic of the host's choosing. Typically, there are about 10-20 men participating at 
each event. In addition to the regular meetings, the group has sponsored the "Bubba Bake-off" and a trip for the Nueva 
Esperanza (San Marcos) scholarship students to attend a Schaumburg Flyers game in the summer.  The next meeting is 
May 19 at the home of Chip Kyle.  Contact Chip Kyle or Bob Florio if you would like to receive the monthly 
invitation and information. 
 
 

Adult and Family Fellowship Committee Meeting Date 
The next meeting of the Fellowship Committee will be held on Saturday, May 14, at 6:30 p.m. at the home of Curt and 
Sherri Baxter.  We welcome  anybody who would like to join us for food, fun and a little social planning.  If you are able 
to attend, please R.S.V.P. to Bonnie Kalaway, 847-381-0975 or to Dr. Baxter at cbaxter@pcbarrington.org.  We hope  
to see you there! 
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Deacons
Congratulations to… 

Rich and Kathy Peterson upon the birth of twin grandsons, William Peterson Reishus and Andrew Peterson Reishus, 
on March 11 to Rich and Kathy’s daughter, Katie Peterson, and husband Craig Reishus. 
Ellen Gullikson, upon the birth of granddaughter Alixis Grace Assi, on March 11 to Nin and Lauren Gullikson Assi. 
Linda and Vince Neton, upon the birth of grandson, Henry Vincent Neton, on April 3, 2005 to Mary Ann and Jason 
Neton of Crown Point, Indiana.  
Denise Gans, upon the birth of a  new grand daughter, Leigh Kumari Nanda. 
Iain and Vicki Phillips, upon the birth of daughter, Claire Elise on April 5. 
Matt and Allison Batt, upon the birth of son, Ryan Matthew on April 14. 
 
 

Condolences to… 
Col. Don and Paulette Norton, upon the death of Don’s sister. 
John Scully and family upon the death of his sister, Susan Sculley, in Mexico (where she was vacationing) on  
February 22. 
 
 

Deacon’s Corner – Pat Mitchell 
I have only been a deacon for a few months so I still have a lot to learn. I have been a member 
of this church for nearly 19 years along with my ex-husband Ron and my three daughters, 
Julie, 26, Laura Fitch 25 and Lisa 22. For 18 years I was only involved in the choir but last year 
became a Stephen minister; what an experience! It is amazing to me how many groups and 
activities this church has to offer the members. Since becoming a deacon I have learned all 
about the delivery we do of the flowers after the service. This, along with arranging the flowers, takes some good 
directional skills. Each month we have different assignments according to our parish. Mine this month is to send out 
birthday cards and anniversary cards. I feel very inadequate doing some of these jobs but luckily for me we have a huge 
manual with explicit directions on how to do the various assignments. But most of all everyone that I have worked with 
have been very kind and patient showing me the love of Jesus in all that they do and say. 
 
 
 
 

Relay for Life 
Mari and Lukass Franklin are honored to organize a Relay for Life Team this year.  The Relay is a way for us to raise 
money to fight cancer; not only the disease, but the related suffering that the patients, their families and friends 
experience when cancer enters their lives.  This year's relay is at Barrington High School from June 11 at 5:00 p.m. until 
June 12 at 8:00 a.m.  Please support us with your prayers, your contributions, and your attendance at this fun and 
worthy event.  You can make contribution directly on the team website... you can reach it be going to 
Donate.BarringtonRelay.com and clicking on the team called "The Presbyterian Church of Barrington."  You can also 
register to be there for the walk, and email others to pledge their support for your walk. 
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 Christian Education
DISCIPLE 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
Over the last two years, many of you have expressed 
concerns and questions about DISCIPLE.  You are 
drawn to participate, but wonder about the time and 
commitment.  Those of us who have participated in 
DISCIPLE have had those same questions and we 
have some ideas that might be food for thought.  The 
following are paraphrases of questions you have asked 
and statements DISCIPLE students have made.  
 
You have asked about completing all the reading… 
 
A DISCIPLE participant might say, “I was worried 
about that, too, but I found a system that works for 
me.  I read while waiting in the car to pick up my kids, 
or during my lunch hour, or I listen to the Bible on CD 
while I commute back and forth from work.  Everyone 
in my class seems to have a different method but we all 
feel that even though it was a little difficult at first, it 
became easier and easier – now it is part of my 
routine.” 
 
You have wondered if you could possibly manage a 
program like DISCIPLE and at the same time manage 
the busy schedules of young kids, family time, school 
commitments… 
 
 DISCIPLE participants say, “I wish that I had done 
something like this when my kids were younger.  I 
could have answered their questions with more 
confidence and as they grew older, we could have had 
more meaningful conversations about faith.” 
 
You have wondered how to fit DISCIPLE in when you 
are already very busy with ministries at the church… 
 
DISCIPLE participants say, “DISCIPLE has given me 
such a foundation for ministry.  I know the Biblical 
foundation for what I do and I hear the call to 
discipleship so much more clearly.  I also find that I am 
more careful about where I am being called to put my 
energies and talents so that I have the time to 
participate in ministry without sacrificing time to enjoy 
my relationship with God, friends, and family.” 
 

You have wondered if you could learn all that you need 
to learn by attending worship… 
 
DISCIPLE participants say, “Worship is so much more 
meaningful to me now!  I understand the significance 
of worship, I appreciate the meaning behind the 
different parts of worship, and I know the context of 
the Scripture readings.  I feel like I am more of a 
participant in worship.”   
 
If you can invest the 34 weeks to read, study, and listen 
to the whole Bible, you will reap the rewards – spiritual 
growth, a closer relationship to God and others, and a 
clearer focus in your life as a disciple. 
 
Registration Continues Through  May 22nd.   
Look  for the display in Fellowship Hall..   
Coordinator:   Becky Bosarge. 
 
 
 

Healthy 
Relationships 

Series 
 
May 15, from 4:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m., “Ingredients of 
a Healthy Relationship”. 
  
Dr. Clark Barshinger, who holds doctorates in 
psychotherapy and theology, concludes the special 
series on healthy relationships.  The cost of the seminar 
is $50 per person for the whole series (which began in 
February) and includes a light supper, dessert and 
coffee.  Dr. Barshinger leads participants through a 
scientific and spiritual analysis of relationships. The 
class is well suited for singles, married or unmarried 
couples. The goal is educational, not therapeutic. Come 
and find out what keeps you interested in a 
relationship, how to enrich existing ones, how to begin 
new ones, how to handle bumps in the road and much 
more!  Inquiries may be directed to Karen Tobin or 
the ministry team at church, 847-381-0975. 
 



 WORSHIP SERVE SUPPORT SHARE 

Page 8 

Be Not Afraid 
The First Annual  

Summer Book Read 
Have you been meaning to take a closer 

look at the history or the theology 
of your faith?  Are you intimidated 

by the thought of plowing 
through dry, dull, or 

hopelessly complex text?  What if 
someone else read the book and recommended it as 
both compelling and understandable?  The adult 
education committee is sponsoring a book loan.  If you 
have books related to Christianity in your library which 
you could endorse, we are asking you to bring them to 
church to loan to a church member for the summer.  
On June 5th and 12th, books on loan will be on tables 
with "Recommended By____" cards.  We ask 
borrowers to return books Labor Day Sunday, 
September 4.  
The History Of Hell, Angel, The Stories Of Hymns -  
what have you read that you could share?  Books can 
be dropped off in the church office in May.  Browse 
and sign out books at Fellowship Hour June 5th and 
June 12th. 
 
 
 

Sunday Morning Adult Education, 
10:15 a.m. in Fellowship Hall 

 
May 15, 2005, “Believing in Christ in the 21st 
Century:  Who Do You Say That I Am?”  
 
Dr. Anna Case-Winters, Professor of Theology at  
McCormick Theological Seminary, completes her mini-
course on Christology.  Dr. Case-Winters was the 
moderator of the Committee on the Lordship of Jesus 
Christ of the 214th General Assembly, and oversaw the 
drafting of the denominational  statement on that issue.  
She is the recipient of numerous awards and grants and 
lectures throughout the denomination..  Join us for this 
stimulating exploration of faith. 
 

Summer  
Adult Christian Education Program  

June 12, 2005 
10:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

 
Dr. Ron Miller 

When Religion Lies 
 
 
Join us for this provocative summer lecture at the 
church in Fellowship Hall. We will begin at 10:30 a.m. 
(immediately following Sunday worship) and continue 
through 1:00 p.m.  
A brown-bag lunch will be served. Please register no 
later than June 5th at sign-up tables or contact Elder 
Linda Long through the church office. 
 
Fee = $10.00            Students = $5.00 
(Fee is due at registration. Cash or checks made payable 
to The Presbyterian Church of Barrington.) 
 
The Latin motto reminds us: Corruptio optimi pessima. 
The corruption of the best things is the worst kind of 
corruption. Nothing can corrupt like religion and our 
current age has seen it on several fronts. We will 
discuss the deceit in televangelism, the Catholic 
bureaucracy’s cover-up of child abuse, clergy ignoring 
their prophetic vocation for fear of losing their jobs, 
anti-Semitic themes in popular movies, the false sense 
of security offered by the religious right, etc. What are 
we to make of it all in a time of cultural tension and 
transition? How do we maintain our own faith?  
 
Dr. Ron Miller, one of PCB’s favorite lecturers will 
return to help us safely navigate the murky waters of 
this topic. Friends and neighbors are welcome. 
Ron earned his Ph.D. in History and Literature of 
Religions at Northwestern University. He is Chair of 
the Department of Religion at Lake Forest College. He 
is also co-founder of the Common Ground Institute in 
Deerfield, Illinois which celebrates 31 years in 2005. 
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Worship 
Church Women United 

On Monday, May 9, 2005, at 7:00 p.m. at Messiah Lutheran Church, 25225 W. Ivanhoe Road, Wauconda, (phone 
number 847-526-3494), CWU will hold May Friendship Day.  This is an annual event, celebrating its 72nd anniversary, 
that unites Christians in a common worship experience.  The theme, “Living in the Light”  “True Friends Are Salt And 
Light”, reflects on friendship, salt and light, as presented in the scriptures.  Families are encouraged to participate.  For 
information, please contact Presbyterian Church of Barrington CWU representatives Kathy Martin or Kathy 
Weidner. 
 
 

Sunday Chancel Flowers, Memorial Or Dedication 
 
If you would like to dedicate the flowers for a given Sunday, please use the form below to do so 
and bring or send it, along with your check for $30 per date, to the church office.  Your 
dedication will be printed in the Sunday bulletin of your chosen date.  Chancel Guild thanks you 
for your donation to the Sunday Chancel Flower Fund. 
 
 
 
 

Name ____________________________________________________________ Check  amount $_____________ 
 
Phone ____________________________  Date For Flowers ______________________ 
 
Memorial Or Dedication: 
In loving memory of 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
To celebrate 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
In honor of 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 

WEBSITE 
Be sure to check out our WEBSITE   WWW.PCBARRINGTON.ORG  to find out about our Christian Education 
programs, worship services, special events, BPW, Stephen Ministry, Disciple Bible Study.  You can look at the church 
calendar, email a staff member, request a baptism, download our wedding policies booklet and even listen to our 
Sunday worship service and download the Sunday bulletin. 
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Welcome to the Presbyterian Church of Barrington Library 

We strive to provide our members current theological offerings in numerous formats including books, audio cassettes, videos, 
DVDs, and periodicals. Our collection is new and growing with over 500 current listings to appeal to children, youth, adults, and 
church officers alike. We are located in the west corner of the church parlor. Come in explore, learn, and let your faith grow.  

Children Youth Adult  

                                                                     

                                              

A Special Bedtime Prayer: HUGS 

By Pennie Kidd with illustrations 
by Susie Poole 

Read this delightful prayer with your 
toddlers and teach them the 

importance of affection for one 
another. 

ALSO! 

JUBILEE 

By Ellen Yeomans with 
illustrations by Tim Ladwig 

What will heaven be like? This 
charming book explains the kingdom 

as a glorious picnic to your child. 

 

Presbyterians: A Spiritual 
Journey 

By Dirk Wierenga 

Join the author as he travels 
across thousands of miles in 
the United States. You will 
meet Presbyterians through a 
beautiful photo essay along 
with narratives for each 
individual’s faith story. 

You will encounter 
congregations and individuals 
seeking a deeper experience 
of God and of serving Christ. 
Travel into gothic sanctuaries 
and homeless shelters. See 
country chapels and college 
campuses and meet 
Presbyterians at work living 
out the gospel, transforming a 
culture. 

       
 

The Angry Christian: A 
Theology for Care and 

Counseling 
 

By Andrew D. Lester 
 
The Christian tradition has long 
held that anger is sinful and to 
be avoided. However, respected 
scholar Andrew Lester argues 
here that the capacity for anger 
is one of God’s good gifts. Here, 
the author incorporates the 
newest behavioral research 
models, biblical and theological 
scholarship, constructivist 
philosophy, and narrative 
theory into pastoral theology of 
anger. Critics declare this book 
will be a standard for pastoral 
theology for years to come. 
Read about a topic that has 
bedeviled Christians for years. 
 

Library Procedures 
Books and all other media may be checked out for 30 days.  See the detailed checkout procedures posted in the library. 
 Please return materials promptly to “Return” tray.  Please, do not re-stack items; the Librarian will do this for you. 
Donations:  If you have any items you would like to donate to us, please put a post-it on it, and write “Donation”.  
Place in the return bin and take a “tax receipt” card for your records. 
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Parish Life 
Photo Directories Are Here 

Those members and member families who had their picture taken have had the opportunity to pick up their free 
directories in boxes on the table on the way to Fellowship Hall during April.  Those who have not done so can pick up 
their free directory in the church office.  It will be in a sealed envelope with your name on it. 
For those members and families who did not have their picture taken, you can purchase copies at the church’s cost of 
$10 per directory in the church office. 
The directory was made possible through the efforts of our church staff and over twenty members who interviewed 
photo directory companies, took the extra pictures, created the theme and layout, wrote the Bulletin and Carillon 
announcements, created, stuffed, and mailed out notices, manned the sign-up table, worked during the photo shoot 
days, proofed the directory, and stuffed the envelopes.  Our church can only function through the close partnership 
between staff and many volunteers.  We thank them for their cheerful willingness to volunteer, and all of their efforts. 
Bob Kosobud and Rich Barbour – Directory Coordinators 
 

Graduate Recognition 
We will recognize our high school and college graduates on Sunday, May 22 at the 9:00 a.m 
worship service.  Please call or email Bonnie Kalaway at the church office to give us the names 
of your graduates, the degree earned and the high school or college from which they graduated.  
The church office number is 847-381-0975, the email address is  bkalaway@pcbarrington.org.   
The deadline is noon on May 18 as the graduates names will appear in the bulletin for May 22. 
 

THE LLAMA PROJECT 
 7th/8th grade Mission for Heifer Project International 

7th and 8th graders are busy working on llamas on Wednesday nights.  At this writing, we have created 
the llamas, completed the papier-mache, and we are now putting on the primer.  Creative ideas for the 
individual llamas are really flowing – Elvis Llama, Tap-Dancing Llama, or how about Como Se Llama 
Llama,  or the 80’s Hair Band Llama. 
Why are we making llamas?  As you may have read in a previous Carillon, we are making llamas in order 

to buy llamas for Heifer Project International.  People who live in the high plains of Bolivia, Ecuador, and Peru greatly 
appreciate the gift of a llama.  They use the fleece of the llamas to make warm clothing or to sell.  Llamas carry goods to 
market across rugged slopes at high altitudes.  Their padded feet don’t damage the fragile terrain and their selective 
grazing doesn’t destroy the sparse vegetation. 
Our llamas will begin their trek upstairs to fellowship hall sometime in May.  At that time, you will learn how you can 
support this 7th/8th grade mission project by purchasing one of these “Llovely Llamas” for your very own! 
 

Presbyterian Camps Memorial Day Work Weekend 
You are invited to the Presbyterian Camps annual Memorial Day Work Weekend. Volunteers are welcome to help with 
construction projects, repairs, grounds keeping, and cleaning in order to get the camp ready for the Summer Season. 
Projects vary in skill level, so there is work for everyone. Experienced volunteers are needed to be team project leaders.  
Plan to work all day Saturday and Sunday. Some projects may require Monday morning wrap up. Youth are welcome to 
participate in special age-appropriate projects. Child care will not be provided. 
Arrive Friday evening and settle into your cabin. The work weekend begins with Saturday morning breakfast.  Required 
training and orientation will occur immediately after breakfast. On Sunday, we will have a morning devotional. 
Breakfast will be served on Monday before packing up.  Cost is $60 for adults, $50 for children.  For more information, 
contact Anne McManus or  Kellyjo,  269-857-3751 or Office@prescamps.org. 
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Worship Schedule 
May 1 Dr. Baxter Preaching ................ 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 

On Keeping His Commandments 
Readings:. Acts 17:22-31; Psalm 66:8-20; 1Peter 3:13-22; 
John 14:15-21. 

May 8 Mr. Spike Preaching.................. 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 
Our Mothers’ Gardens 
Readings:  Proverbs 31:10-31; Psalm 145: 1-7: 2 timothy 
1:1-12; Matthew 18:1-5. 

May 15 Dr. Baxter Preaching ................ 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 
A Cacophony of Tongues 
Readings:. Acts 2:1-21; Psalm 104:24-34, 35b; 1 Corinthians 
12:3b-13; John 20:19-2. 

May 22 Dr. Baxter Preaching ................ 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 
Until That Time-Out-of-Time 
Readings:. Genesis 1:1-2:4a; Psalm 8; 2 Corinthians 13:11-
13; Matthew 28:16-20. 

May 29 Mr. Spike Preaching.................. 9:00 a.m. 
Three R’s for Memorial Day 
Readings: .Exodus 6:1-13; Psalm 33; Romans 13:1-7; John 
8:31-36. 
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Daniel R. Spike 
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C. Victor Brown 
John L. Schmidt 
Pastors Emeriti 

 
Melissa Armstrong-Hansche 
Director of Christian Education 

marmstrong-hansche@pcbarrington.org 
 

Joy Hague 
Director of Music and Organist 

jhague@pcbarrington.org 
 
 

Patty Griffin 
Accountant – pgriffin@pcbarrington.org 

 
Bonnie Kalaway 

Office Administrator - bkalaway@pcbarrington.org 
 

Ward Huege 
Sexton - Sexton@pcbarrington.org 

 
Office Hours 

Monday - Friday  8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Phone: 847-381-0975  Fax: 847-381-6465 


